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Harold Gets $10,000 From Inglewood Lions (Pat Julian) 

Harold the Giraffe is the 
mascot of the Taranaki Life 
Education Trust which has 
been set up to educate our 
young children in the dangers 
of abuse from both legal and 
illegal substances, and how 
they can avoid getting 
involved in their formative 
years. Taranaki is fortunate in having two mobile classrooms 
which travel around the province taking the message that 
each child is special and unique, and how they can protect 
and nurture their bodies. Inglewood Lions members decided 
last year to adopt the Life Education Trust as the recipient 
for funds raised from the Maize Maze, and at a recent 
club meeting, Lion George Buchanan presented Taranaki Life 
Education Chairman Grant Coward with a cheque for 
$10,000, raised during his term as Chairman of the Maize 
Maze committee. In accepting the generous donation, Grant 

Coward was appreciative of the Clubs efforts and how 
necessary such donations were to the work of the Trust 
with the two mobile classrooms operated by the Trust 
costing around $200,000 a year to run. These classrooms 
are fully air conditioned and use the most modern state of 
the art equipment such as a transparent mannequin, a 
talking brain, and modules showing the nervous, circulatory 
and nervous systems, all designed to help our children 
understand their unique bodies and how to protect them. 
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Above: George Buchanan presenting Grant Coward (and 
Harold) with a larger than life sized cheque for $10,000 

Right: Ken Lynch presents Grant Coward with a plaque in 
appreciation of his personal contribution to the trust 

Shade-by the River 

I think it’s Murphy’s Law that says, ‘If 
anything can go wrong, it will go wrong’. 
It’s the same law that guides a slice of bread 
and butter to fall on the floor butter side 
down. Anyway, I digress. Why is it that 
whenever I have to transact any important 
business over the telephone, my call is 
taken by an Asian person? If there were ten 
operators available, I feel that I would get 
the only Asian one. Now before you all 
jump up and down and say what racist 
remarks, hold on because it is my disability 
that I am going to talk about. 
For many years I have had a hearing 
problem and three or four years ago 
started to admit it and got some hearing 
aids. They have improved my hearing and 
quality of life quite remarkably – as long as I 
remember to put them in my ears. But I 
still have problems with Asian accents. I 
think that they tend to speak quite quickly 
without much change in tone and I miss half 
of what they are trying to tell me. It often 
takes a good many ‘Could you repeat that 
please’, before I have got the whole picture. 
So – if you are Asian and have to speak 
with me on the phone, you will have to be 
a bit patient with this old fella. 
Going back to my comment about racist 
remarks, don’t you think that it is getting a 
bit over the top with some of the simple 
comments that are being branded as racist 
remarks? 
 
Food for thought, eh? 

Editor’s Comments 
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Lions Fertiliser Orders (Garden, 
Lawn, Lime, Urea, Still available) 
From Broadway to West End: $35 
TET Stadium Cards: $30.00 
Printing / Photocopying 
(Stapling / Colour): Up to A3 
Local Artists Gift Cards: $4.00 
Fun Ho! Toys / Souvenirs 
AA Guides/Brochures/Cards 

Available at: 
Inglewood Information Centre / 

Fun Ho! Toys 
7567030 (25 Rata Street) 

Moa Mail is a free 
fortnightly publication 
delivered to all 
households in the 
Inglewood District. 
 

Printed by The  
Inglewood 
Development Trust. 
 

Office 25 Rata Street 
(Inglewood 
Information Centre) 
 

Circulation 2750 
 

The Moa Mail can be 
viewed on the web at 
www.inglewood.co.nz 
 

News and Advertising 
 

Contacts: 
 

Paper Editor/Office 
 

Richard Jordan 
 

Phone 
06 7567030 
 

Fax                                                                                           
06 756786dv 4 
 

Email 
moamail@funho.com 
 

Office Hours 
Daily 10.00 am to 4.00 
pm 
 

Points and views 
expressed are not 
necessarily the views of 
The Inglewood 
Development Trust 

Sport dominates this issue. We have 
been inundated with news from our 
sports groups. 
This also emphasises the important part 
sport plays in our lives. It is taken part in 
by all sectors of our community , from 
the very young to those at the other end 
of the scale. We play sport for the 
opportunity to meet and socialise with 
others, and to exercise and maintain our 
bodies. The term healthy body, healthy 
mind holds a bit of weight. Team sport 
assists with the importance of learning 
that to advance we have to learn how to 
get on together and use our different 
skills for the betterment of all. Individual 
sports build self reliance and can teach 
us that sometimes there is no one to 
blame but ourselves. 
And yes, sometimes we just play for fun. 
 

Richard Jordan Editor 
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Inglewood Premier 
Netballers Again In Grand 

Final (Tracy White)

Done $50 
Burgess and Crowley Civil IURFC Premier 1 
Netball Team is having another successful 
season in the Premier Taranaki Competition. 
Heading into semi finals Inglewood sat top of 
the table. Last week in the first semi-final they 
went down to Tyson's by a 14 goal margin but 
after a really great game against New Plymouth 
Old Boys winning by 52-34 in the second semi 
final, Inglewood secured their place in the 
Grand Final. The team have been really lucky 
this year to have retained many players from 
last years title winning side including; Heidi 
Smith, Sam Burkhart, Erika Maifea (captain) 
Lauren Burgess, Jess Burkhart, Jenna O'Sullivan 
(overseas at present). Lana Rowland, 
Katherine Banks and Loren Dombroski. They 
also been fortunate to have added to the team 
this year Kirsty Hayman, Nic Corric, and Patsy Matheson. Also boosting the ranks is Min Zimmerman after having 
been away for a couple of seasons. 
The team would enjoy and really appreciate as many Inglewood supporters as possible at the Grand Final this 
Thursday the 21st August at 7.45 pm vs Waitara Tysons at the TSB Stadium. The girls all really enjoyed seeing the 
success of the Inglewood Premier rugby side winning 
their championship and would love to deliver a double 
title this year for the club and district. 
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Norfolk WI (Maureen Bunn) 

Students Inspired 

Eleven members celebrated the 83rd Birthday with a 
luncheon on the exact date at Cobb & Co in New 
Plymouth. 
President Nola Called for a moment of silence in 
remembrance of our dear member Ina McLellan. Nola 
Koch was congratulated on her recognition of twenty 
years service for the cancer Society. All were in 
agreement that we attend Kaimata’s plant sale at Leah’s 
and luncheon, then return to Maureen’s home for our 
monthly meeting. 
Nola Verry’s hand work won her class in Inglewood 
and was sent to Wellington for the National WI 
Conference. 

FOR 
SALE 

Motorcycle 
and 

ATV Tyres 
Michelin 
Kenda 

Deestone 
Wanda 
Rinalda 

  

Free Fitting to 
Loose Wheel 

  

PHONE DAVE 
KURIGER  

FOR A 
COMPETITIVE 

PRICE 

0274 960097 
7568821 A/H 

 Above: Nola Verry’s acclaimed hand 
work Below: Enjoying a very pleasant 

birthday lunch 

On the 6 August we had 24 students from IPS attend the Taranaki LEAD Conference Day in 
New Plymouth. The group of year 6 – 8 students were outstanding ambassadors for the 
school, as always presenting their best in all our REACH values. The day was full of inspiring 
speakers; Melissa Ingram Olympic Swimmer, Zane Scarborough “Attitude Presenter, Ruby 
Seeto Y13 student (Cancer Survivor), Seth Haapu 
(musician), Corey Peters Silver Medallist in the Soho 

Olympics and Billy Graham entrepreneur and advocate for Youth at Risk. The 
students had a fabulous time and the school looks forward to hearing what 
inspired them. 
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Attention All Netballers (Amy Pickford) 

Police Report (Alistair Balsom) 

SEASONS COMPANION TRAINING WEEKEND 
· Do you live in or near Inglewood, Stratford, Eltham, Hawera or Opunake? 

· Do you enjoy being with children and young people? 

· Are you a good listener?  

· Can you work in a team? 

· Do you have some understanding of the grief process? 

· Are you reliable, flexible and organised? 

Seasons is a well renowned grief and loss peer support program that runs every term in schools and after school 

and relies heavily on volunteer group facilitators, called Companions.  

Free Companion training will be taking place in New Plymouth on Saturday 13 and Sunday 14 September 2014.  

Queries and expressions of interest to the Coordinator at 0800 765 629, centraltaranaki@seasons.org.nz.    

National website: www.seasons.org.nz 

Ladies if you want to get some exercise in or just have some me time in a fun environment this is 
the way to go. It doesn’t matter what fitness level you are or how good you are or if you have 
even played before. Starting on Monday, 13 October there are two Netball leagues starting in 
Inglewood. Woman’s Open Age starting at 6.00 pm then Woman’s Masters 25+ at 7.00 pm, 40 
minute games played in 10 minute quarters. 
The league runs through the fourth term from October 13 to December 15 for 10 weeks then a 
short break and starting again on January 26 to March 30 for another 10 weeks,  including Taranaki 

Anniversary on 9 March. It is only $200 per team and each team can have up to 12 registered players. There will be 
20 games in total. The goal is to get all women who enjoy the sport to get out and have a game in a friendly team 
environment. Come and give it a go. 
For more information or a registration pack, contact Amy on 0274 477527 or email tomandamz@xtra.co.nz. Like 
us on Facebook for updates and more information “Inglewood Community Netball League”. We hope to see some 
new teams come and enjoy the fun. 

Targeting the elderly, it has come to the Police’s attention that some recent arrivals 
to our town are knocking on the doors of the elderly offering to clean windows and 
other odd jobs for cash. Once inside the price goes up and the work done is shoddy. We don’t want this in our 
town, so keep any eye on your family friends and neighbours and call us if you see this happening. We know who 
they are and where they live. Usually its a young male and female but there may be a third male as well. It is easiest 
just to deny them entry but they may appear intimidating. If they refuse to leave call 111. 
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Rotary News (Linda McIntyre) 

Noel and Rose King have just 
returned from Scotland and the 
UK and while in Scotland Noel 
attended a Rotary meeting and 
exchanged an Inglewood Rotary 
banner. Noel presented a banner 

from Laurence Kirk  Rotary Club in Scotland to 
Inglewood’s President Rosey Mabin. 
On Tuesday 12 August, Barbara Kuriger from 
the National Party and local candidate in the 
upcoming elections, spoke to the Inglewood 
Rotary Club and met local members. 
Hard Days Night – coming soon! It has been 50 years since the Beatles toured New Zealand. Join with Inglewood 
Rotary in a trip down memory lane to hear the best of the British and a large helping of the Beatles hits from the 
fantastic local band, ‘On Ya Bike’. 
Keep Friday night 27 September free for a right royal time in the Inglewood Town Hall, tickets and more 

information available in the next Moa Mail. This 
is a preliminary notice so you can start growing 
your hair long… 

Do you have 
what it takes? 

 

We have a part time position available in our 
NZ Post/Kiwibank and Hammer Hardware 
Business. Extensive training in all aspects of 
the NZ Post and Kiwibank business (on the 
job and away training) as well as Hammer 
Hardware will be required. 
The successful applicant will have the 
following: 
· Excellent computer skills, combined with 

good communication, literacy and 
geographical skills.  

· Able to work under pressure. 
· Keen, motivated and hardworking attitude. 
· Work as part of a team, as well as being able 

to work independently and show initiative. 
· Retail and or Banking experience preferable.  
· Able to work Saturdays 8.30-1pm / and 

flexible hours and days of work during week. 
· Minimum 20 hrs, and up to 40 hrs when 

required. 
 

Please apply in writing and enclose CV 
to: 
Susan Marsh 
Managing Director 
Inglewood Hardware & Post Ltd 
P O Box 9 
Inglewood 4347 

Touch of Romance Limousines 
Chauffeured 

Driven Limousine 
for Hire 

Super Stretch 
Seats 10-12 people 

  

Available for Weddings -  Anniversaries - Birthdays 
School Balls - Any Special Occasion 

0800 246 100      touchofromance@hotmail.com 

Above: Noel King presents the banner from Laurence Kirk in Scotland 
to Rosey Mabin Below: Barbara Kuriger meeting Diego Carrasco, a 
Rotary Exchange student from Chile who is currently living in Inglewood 
and attending Inglewood High School. 

Gardening Clues 
(With Sue From Hammer) 
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Done $40 

Done $40 

Growing Potatoes Part 1 
This time of year, gardeners are 
deciding what sort of seed 
potatoes to try in the garden, 
whether you are a dedicated 
‘Rua’ spud follower or like to 
try several different sorts, now 
is the time to prepare your soil, and get your seed potatoes 
sprouting, so you’ll be ready for planting. Traditionally potatoes 
are grown in rows, but you can grow them in mounds, tyres, tubs, 
and raised planters. The first step is to cultivate and turn the soil 
one last time before planting, removing any weeds, rocks or 
debris. This will loosen the soil and allow the plants to become 
established more quickly. Your potato plants will benefit from the 
addition of compost, well composted manure, and other organic 
matter to the soil. However, too much organic material can 
increase the chances of potato scab. To lessen the likelihood of 
potato scab, mix the organic matter into the soil below the 
potato seed, where it will feed the roots, but not contact the 
newly forming potatoes. 
Dig a shallow trench about 10cm wide and 15-20cm deep. The spacing at which you place the seed pieces will 
determine the harvested potato size. For most household uses, you will want to plant your potato seeds 40 cm 
apart in this trench. Place them into the trench and then cover them with 10cm of soil. Do not fill the trench in 
completely. Depending on the soil temperature, the sprouts will begin to emerge in about 2 weeks. At this time add 
another 10cm of soil. 
Your crop of potatoes will form between the seed potato and the surface of the soil. For this reason, when the 
stems are about 20cm high, you once again add enough soil to bring the level half way up the stem of the plant. You 
will need to repeat this 2-3 weeks later, at which time you again add soil half way up the stem of the plant. Keep 
topping up the soil, to ensure there is enough soil above the forming potatoes that they don't push out of the hill 

and get exposed to light. If the new potatoes are 
exposed to sunlight while they are developing, they 
will turn green. This green portion may be toxic. 
This method is necessary to create sufficient space 
for the potatoes to develop large tubers, and an 
abundant crop. If you cover up too much of the 
foliage, you may end up reducing your final crop 
yield. Next time we’ll check out how to look after 
them as they grow. Happy gardening. 

 

Change of Ownership 
Thank you everyone who has supported me 
over the last two years, I have really enjoyed 
my time providing you with what I hope was 

friendly and professional service. 
Due to family commitments, I decided to sell 
and will now be going back to being a Medical 

Alarm Consultant. 

Wendy 

Green Finger 
Wanted 

 

We have a part time/casual position for a green 
fingered wiz to look after our garden centre. Creative 
flair, gardening experience and knowledge necessary. 

 

Contact Sue at Hammer Hardware if interested 

Crown 
Pumpkin 

 
 
 

$0.99 kg 
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Sports Photos 

 

OPEN 7.30am to 8pm Everyday 

06 7567404 

Next Week’s Specials (Start 25 August End 31 August) 

Loose 
Washed 
Potatoes 

 
 

$0.99 kg 

Loose 
Brown 
Onions 

 
 

$0.99 kg 

Loose 
Carrots 

 
 
 

$0.99 kg 



Page 9 Issue 123 

Show Jumping In Inglewood (Fiona Instone)

A show jumping day was held at the 
Inglewood Pony Club arena on the 10 
August. This day is one of three of the 
Winter Show Jumping Series that the club 
holds as an annual fundraiser. 
The competitors have a variety of classes 
that can be entered ranging from 50 cm up 
to 1.10 m in the Horse Grand Prix in the 
Series. 
The club is an easy, friendly club which 
welcomes new members. The main 
objectives of the Pony club are: to have 
fun, whilst knowing what the horses needs 
are, to improve the riding skills and 
knowledge of the members, to create an 
easy going, relaxed and friendly 
atmosphere where all members can learn 
and improve. 

The pony club do a wide range of activities such 
as show jumping, eventing, dressage, 
horsemanship, games and more. 
The next show jumping day is to be held on the 
14 September. Contact Fiona 756 8077 for 
more information on either joining the 
Inglewood Pony Club or attending the next 
show jumping day. 

Top Right: Karen Peters on ‘Molly’ 
Right: Emma Mahoney on ‘Ozone’ 

Bottom: Kate Instone on ‘So What’ 
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Daffodil Day Lions ‘Moving and Losing’ (Bernice Loveridge) 

Are you feeling a bit ‘blah’, feeling those winter blues and 
bulges, then the Lions 
Club is here to help you. 
The Lions Club presents 
‘Moving and Losing’ a 

weight loss course. This course is designed to help you lose weight, eat 
healthily and get you a little fitter. With help from local businesses the Lions 
have put together a 12 week course for a cost of only $25.00. Taranaki Civil 
are providing Inglewood Gym Membership for the first 10 people who register 
for the course. Jenny Bunn from Harcourt’s will be coming along to help and 

support you on your journey. Unichem Ducks 
Pharmacy will advise on weight management 
aides, skin care and cosmetics. All those who 
join will hopefully feel like winners at the end 
of this 

course after enjoying a more healthier 
lifestyle, but the winner will be the 
participant who loses the most of their 
BM, they will receive a facial from 
Unichem Ducks Pharmacy, a hairstyle makeover from Clough & Co - Hair 4 U 

and a sitting and a portrait from Tony 
Carter Photography. The course 
members will meet weekly where they 
will be instructed in nutrition and given 
weight loss tips and recipes. The course 
starts on 3 September. So if interested 
please phone Bernice Loveridge on 
7566589 for more information. 

Start the day with this yummy 
breakfast 

Four Servings 
1 banana (sliced) 
375g (3 Cups) of raspberries 
225g (1 Cup) low fat yoghurt 
230g (2 Cups) low fat granola 
In 4 glass dessert bowls alternate 
layers of banana, raspberries, 
yoghurt and granola finishing with 
raspberries. 
Per serving 400 cals, 5.1 fat 

There is no remote to change 
your body you have to get 
moving yourself 

Daffodil Day 29th August 2014 
Can you help by either giving your 
time to help on the sales table or 
doing baking for the stall ? 
The stall is to be held outside Fun 
Ho! Toy Museum on Rata Street. 
Children, remember to enter the 
colouring completion (drop 
entries into Fun Ho! Toys). 
If you can help or want some 
information, phone Nola Koch  
756 8222 or Linda McIntyre 0272 
828561. 
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Below: St Patrick’s and Egmont Village Year 5 and 6 teams and 
coaches with the trophy 

Netball Competition (MJ) 

Congratulations Troy 

Troy Bedford has been selected for the New Zealand 
Under 20's Team to face Australia in the test series. 
Troy is 15 years old and plays for the New Plymouth 
Roller Hockey 
Club and plays 
any position. 
Troy was 
born into a 
skating family 
a n d  w a s 
brought up 
skating. 
His dad has 
been skating 
and playing 
hockey for 
years and 
most of his 
cousins’ play. 
T r o y  i s 
l o o k i n g 
forward to 
playing the 
test series and 
playing at the 
2015 Australia 
day cup in 
M e l b o u r n e 
next year. 

The year 5 and 6 Interschool Netball Competition between 
New Plymouth district schools was run over this term and 
last. 
Egmont Village faced off against St Patrick’s in the Division 3 
final after both came through top of the competition, with 
Egmont Village coming away with the win. 
The final was held at Devon Intermediate on August 7 with 
great support from parents and the schools. The Egmont 
Village girls are very excited about taking out top spot and 
very happy to bring home a trophy. 
All the girls from both teams say a big thank you to their 
coaches Maree and Rachel. 
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Golf News (Melanie Wilson) 

The men's club championships have just 
been completed. 
Winners were: Senior: Kerry Otene (beat 
Ben Joseph 4/3, 36 holes). Intermediate: 
Trev Schrider (beat Chris Smith 7/6, 36 
holes). Junior: Cliff Edgecombe (beat 
James McArthur 6/5, 36 holes). Limit: 
Don Sole (beat Harley Simpson 5/4, 18 

holes). 
Ladies club champs, names to be in by 23 August, commence 
in September. Qualifying for Nelson and Davidson cups, best 1 
of 2 rounds, on 16th and 23rd August. Top club qualifying is 23 
August, men’s divisions: senior, intermediate, junior and one 
ladies open division. Highest stableford in each division will be 
chosen to represent Inglewood at Westown golf club on 21 
September. 
Inglewood golf club is part of the NZ golf's latest initiative, 
Love Golf. Anyone wanting to give golf a try has the 
opportunity to play 3 rounds for $30 (normally $75) and can 
become part of the club coaching scheme. 

Detai ls  can be found at 
www. lovegolf . co.nz  or by 
contacting Brett on 758 6202 or 
Chris 753 6313. Above: Kerry Otene, Men’s Club Champion 
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 What’s on and 
Coming Events 
Please advise of your event 
7567030  moamail@funho.com 
 
Fritz Reuter Gallery 
"Pixels and Paint" 
10.00 am - 4.00 pm daily 
 
Lunch With The Lions  
Wednesday 20 August 
12.30 pm at the Club 
$10 per head 
Bernice 7566589 Pat 7567690 
 
Crop Swap 
Saturday 30 August 
Set up 10.00 am 
Waitoriki Hall 
 
Land Girls Poultry Night 
Upper Mangorei Hall, Upper 
Mangorei Road, 8 km from SH3 
6.30 pm Thursday 4 September 
$5 All welcome RSVP 752 0889 
 
Netball  Grand Final 
Inglewood Burgess and 
Crowley v Waitara Tysons 
Thur 21 August 7.45 pm 
TSB Stadium NP 
 
Inglewood First Social Dinner 
Tickets $40 Hammer 
Hardware 
TET Stadium 22 August 
 
Seed Sowing and Soil Testing 
Free Workshop 
Hollard Gardens 
Sun 24 August 2.00 – 4.00 pm 
 
Daffodil Day 
Friday 29 August 
 
Pony Club Show Jumping 
14 September 
Contact Fiona 756 8077 
 
‘From Broadway to West End’  
Friday 26 September 1.30 pm 
Knox Church, Grey Street, 
Waitara – Tickets $35 at Fun 
Ho! Toys 
 
Hard Days Night 
Inglewood Town Hall 
Rotary Best of British 
Local band, ‘On Ya Bike’ 
Friday 27 September 

Starfish 
Sewing 

 

Quality Work And 
Friendly Service 

38 Brown Street Ph 
06 7566677 

Raewyn & Lindsay 
 

Repairs -  new and 
old garments 

Shorten - jeans and 
trousers 

Household mending 
Children’s sewing  

Pillowcases, toy and 
library bags  

Be Part of the Centenary 
of the First World War 

2014-2018 

Can You Help With: 
Photos, WW1 Artefacts, Uniforms, and 

Memorabilia? 
You can drop items into Fun Ho! Toys 

Highlands 
Mowing 

 

Lawn and 
Section Services 

 

Reasonable 
Rates 

 

Mowing Edging 
 

Line Trimming 
 

Shrubs and 
Hedges 

 

Ph Barry 
7575066 or 

0275 400495 

Inglewood Club 
Inc 

35 Moa Street, Inglewood 
 

Attention: All Members 
 
 

Special Meeting @ the Club Rooms 
Agenda: Constitution 

Sunday 31 August @ 1.00 pm 
Kaz Bruce Secretary 7567101 

Konini Circle 
 

Any lady looking for fun, friendship and an activity is 
invited to join us on the 2nd Wednesday of each month 

1.45 pm to 3.15 pm 
 

Enquiries : Liz Finnigan  Ph 7567060 

Stoney Oaks 
Wildlife Park 

Open 
Saturday and Sunday 

Aug 23 and 24 
11.00 am - 4.00 pm 
Fundraising for the 

Cancer society 
All gate takings will 

be donated to 
Daffodil day 

Adults and teenagers 
are $15.00 and 

children 12 years and 
under $5.00 
No eftpos 

Inglewood Photo News 
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